
MTENDERE MISSION GENERAL HOSPITAL 

P.O Box 50, Hospital Road-Chirundu 

Tel: +260 977 756 219 

Email: infor@mtendere.org 

 director@mtendere.org 

VISION 

To see that people enjoy happy, dignified and healthy life.  

INFORMATION BULLETIN 1 - 2025 

Our aim is to promote health to the best standards ever…. 

 

MISSION 

Being a Catholic Health Institution is committed to offer the possible best health care services 

through the combination of Christian Values and Scientific Technology 

Introduction 

Mtendere Mission General Hospi-

tal, is a hospital established in 1964. 

It is located in Chirundu District, 

Southern Province. Owned by the 

Diocese of Monze, the hospital is 

currently managed by the Brothers 

of Charity as Managing Agency. 

For more information, please 

WhatsApp us. 

 

 

  

LEVEL 2 HOSPITAL 

+260 977756219  

Website 

www.mtenderemissionhospital.com  

or E-mails above. 



We hosted two Italian physiotherapy specialists Maria 
Chiara and Edoardo Lionetti for a workshop. The focus 
was to enhance physiotherapy services in various spe-
cialties. It was also an opportunity to share knowledge, 
improve techniques, and advance patient care in 
providing high quality physiotherapy services and other 
special needs to the community. Continuous collabora-
tion is on move. 

TEAM FOR ZAMBIA - HOPE FOR ZAMBIA 

PARTNERSHIP WITH ZANACO      

Team For Zambia - Team For Hope on service delivery with 

Hospital Physio team. 

 

On 6 March 2025, we engaged with Zambia Commer-
cial Bank (ZANACO), which offered a range of finan-
cial services. designed to carter diverse needs such as 
tailored insurance plans, flexible loan options, various 
account types, and comprehensive funeral plans—
ensuring robust financial solutions for all.  

Credit to Mr. Kennedy Shumba, Service Consultant , Chirundu Branch  

DID YOU KNOW ? 

 

On 17/10/2024, Mtendere Mission General Hospital 
was honored with the Zambia Environmental Man-
agement (ZEMA) Award in the Industry Category, 
recognized as improved facility dedicated to imple-
menting sound management practices . 

Courtesy - Br. Hippolyte Manirakiza 

Hospital Director. 

TB SCREENING PROGRAM  

We conducted a 15 - days TB screening program in 
Chirundu Township (23/02/2025–10/03/2025) to  
reduce TB in the community . Thanks to the South-
ern Province Health Office for the mobile truck and 
Churches Health Association of Zambia (CHAZ) for 
the financial support 



WOMEN’S DAY                                 

On 08 March, 2025 We celebrated Women's Day 

to honor and support our women staff and the 

community. We appreciate their innovative spirit 

and engagement in different services to the pa-

tients. 

YOUTH DAY                                     

On 12 March 2025, we celebrated Youth Day 

by highlighting the energy, creativity, and po-

tential of young people in our staff and com-

munity. This reaffirmed our commitment to 

empowering the next generation and building 

a future of opportunity, well-being, and growth 

for all . 

            PARTNERSHIP WITH APOF 

 

Second phase: 

-Improvement of laboratory’s Internet connection. 

-Installation of digital slide scanner for telepathology. 

Third phase: 

-Full restoration of the histopathology laboratory. 

-Anatomopathological diagnostic activities through 
telepathology. 

CHAZ CBVs SUPPORT                       

First phase: 

-Setup of the laboratory for thin-layer Cytology 

-Definition of a new cervical-vaginal screening 
protocol.  

On 20 January 2025, the Churches Association of 

Zambia provided our Community Health Based Volun-

teers with bicycles, gumboots, and T-shirts to support 

their vital work in ART services, preventing Mother-to-

Child HIV Transmission, and combating TB. We are 

grateful for the other various support the hospital re-

ceives from CHAZ. 

RENOVATIONS OF DENTAL CLINIC 

 

From 15-22 Feb-

ruary 2025, our 

hospital hosted a 

team from the 

Association of 

Pathologists Over 

Frontiers (APOF), 

an NGO of expert 

pathologists. 

Their support will 

cover: 

Starting renovations of rooms for (Lab and different dental 

procedures). 



 

NEW DISPENSARY OPD-IPD 

The above image showcases the newly constructed 

dispensary for IPD and OPD.  

This is to improve the work conditions, services and 

adhere to drugs management policy. 

NEW REVENUE COLLECTION OFFICE  

The above image showcases the newly constructed 

cashiers office for IPD and OPD. This is to improve 

work conditions and standards. 

Since last year 2024, the management initiated cash-

less system in collaboration with the Bank Agent. 

PASTORAL COMMITTEE MEETING                       

Pastoral care: The management convened a 

meeting to deliberate on the most effective 

ways to provide pastoral and palliative care 

(holistic support) to our patients. Thanks to the 

committee for this great responsibility. 

VISITORS FROM ITALY 

Our Italian visitors 

spent six weeks of 

experience at our facil-

ity in different depart-

ments according to the 

areas of interest. 

Deniz Calisir-(Student/

Medicine & Sur-

gery,Pavia University)- 

Left, Shoruk Hegab-

(Medical Doctor) -

Center, Anna Rapino-

(Radiology Specialist)- 

Right 

Renovations  of dental clinic to improve services 

and standards  (dental Lab and surgery room).  

Thanks to our donors for the financial support. 

"Coming together is a beginning, stay-

ing together is progress, and working 

together is Success." - Henry ford  



 
• To set up an Intensive Care Unit. 

• To construct a waiting bay for Out-Patient Department (OPD). 

• To move surgical ward to another building (after renovations). 

• To set up mother’s shelter. 

• To start endoscopy services. 

• To start premium services. 

• To renovate casualty/emergency  unit. 

PROJECTS FOR QUARTER  2 

 

 

This year 2025, the District of 

Chirundu is honoured to host 

the International Nurses Day. 

With the support of the South-

ern Provincial Health Office, 

our nurses and other staff are 

excited to welcome this big 

event. 

The Management of the Hos-

pital supports the efforts and 

the initiatives of the nurses as 

they are getting ready for this 

celebration.   

They count on your kind 

support. 

We wish them success. 

We are requesting for any 

support and every of your 

help is of great value. 

For your support, you can 

contact the management 

“Details on the first page” 

Your visit, in touch to the 

hospital is highly appreci-

ated.  

"It's not how much we 

give but how much love 

we put into giving"  

UPCOMING EVENT 

“…………. SO HELP ME LORD…….. ” 


